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LHS Calendar of Events 
 

OCTOBER 
25, Saturday 

Heritage Day Luncheon 
11:00 am 

 
NOVEMBER 
17, Monday 

Potluck Luncheon 
12:00 noon 

 
DECEMBER 
6, Saturday 

Christmas Home Tour 
 

LHS Board Meetings  
3rd Friday of each month at 10:00 am 

President's Message 
Susan Brown 

 
   So the last three months of the year are upon us. We all know 
that means a lot of activity will be going on at the Lakeside His-
torical Society. Of course, the biggest thing is the Christmas 
store which allows members to make room for new decorations 
by donating their old, gently used ones to us. The tradition of 
our store seems to enjoy appreciation every year by our mem-
bers as well as the community around us. You can begin drop-
ping off your donations now at the History Center Tuesday 
through Saturday 10 am to 2 pm. If at all possible, please leave 
them in boxes so they are easier for the volunteers to handle.   
   Another long standing tradition around the holidays is our 
Home Tour. This year it will be held on December 6th. A tour is 
also held on the day before the Home Tour so the docents can 
become familiar with the houses. Docents are placed at each 
house to help guide people through. We are asking for home 
owners who are willing to open their doors to docents and visi-
tors for about 4 hours. We are looking for historical homes as 
well as homes which are decorated for the holidays in an inter-
esting and/or beautiful way. If you feel the calling to place your 
home on our tour or want to volunteer as a docent, please call 
the Historical Society at 619-561-1886. 
   The spaghetti dinner in September was a success as usual. 
Thank you, Janice and Gordon, for preparing the dinner and 
taking the tickets. Thank you also to the many volunteers 
(including three pageant winners) who helped serve the food to 
the diners and clean up after. Jean Landis gave another inter-
esting talk about her aviation adventures during World War II 
which was well received by those attending. 
   If you have been to the Old Church and History Center lately, 
you will have seen two new additions to the grounds. First, we 
have placed the cowboy statue in the courtyard for all to see. 
Thanks to John Swink and his merry band of workers, the stat-
ue has been fitted with wheels and can be moved about the 
courtyard with ease. Second, again thanks to John and his 
workers, Steve Miller and Billy Ortiz, the old bulletin board has 
been replaced by a very substantial new one. There is more 
room on this board for community based information to be dis-
played and should last for next 100 years. 
   We are looking for a few good gardeners with a few hours to 
spare help keep up our grounds. You will have guidance from 
our groundskeeper, John, and volunteers are gladly accepted 
and greatly appreciated. 
   Lastly, Heritage Day is October 25th. Please plan to attend. 
Come early, stay late, eat some good food and catch up with 
old friends. Gates open at 11 am, food is served at noon. Res-
ervation are needed for dinner. Call 619-561-1886 before Octo-
ber 17th. 

 Reminder 
 

LHS Membership dues are due before 
December 31, 2014. If you haveôt paid your 
2015 dues, please do so now. Thank you! 

CALLING ALL VOLUNTEERS! 
 
   It is that time a year again and we are preparing for 
Mrs. Clausô Christmas Shoppe. 
   On Saturday, November 22, 2014, we will need vol-
unteers to get everything out of storage, set up, and 
unpack all our Christmas treasures.  We will start at 
9:30 a.m. 
   Once everything is set up and priced we will open 
for business.  We will be open 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
Tuesday ï Thursday, Friday, 11:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
and Saturday, 10:00 a.m. ï 4:00 p.m. 
   Please if you can spend a few hours helping on No-
vember 22nd and any of the above dates and time, 
we would really appreciate it. This is one of our big-
gest fund raisers of the year and it takes lots of elves 
to make it happen. 
   Please call the Historical Society, 561-1886 or Pen-
nie McMahon, 443-4616, and let us know when you 
are available. 
   If you have any Christmas items you would like to 
donate or know anyone who does, please bring them 
to the Historical Society.  
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Welcome Our New Members 
 

We are happy to have you joining us!  

        
Mary Kay Brown 
Lakeside, CA 

                
Yvonne R. Davis 
Lakeside, CA 

 
Lynette Doherty 
Lakeside, CA 

 
Jill Fleming 
Lakeside, CA 

 
Carlette Ottman 
Lakeside, CA 

 
Kathy Lee Przekopp 
Lakeside, CA 

There will always be a connection between the 
way in which men contemplate the past and the 
way in which they contemplate the present. 
                                           ~ Harry Thomas Buckle  

   The Lakeside Historical Society will be 

having a Pot Luck Luncheon for the No-

vember 17 meeting. It will take place at 12 

noon. Bring a dish to share. 

   The guest speaker for the event will be 

Max Kurillo. He has a very nice power 

point presentation about the Missions of 

California and Baja. He also will be bring-

ing books he authored about the El 

Camino Real. These will be for sale. 

Penasquitos Ranch Memories 
Memoirs of Joe Head 

 
   Penasquitos Ranch Memories of Joe Head who worked for a 
time for Adolph Levi. Here follows an account of some of his 
experiences there.  
   It had been quite a rainy winter and the mountain creeks had 
filled the river with runoff water that reached clear to the ocean 
through Mission Valley. Pancho Serrano, driving the Penasqui-
tos supply wagon, was headed for St. Josephôs Hospital with a 
load of beef when he became stuck in the raging stream. He 
unhitched the four horses, leaving the wagon and his load of 
meat in the middle of the river with water flowing completely 
over it, and came the five miles into San Diego to the Granger 
corral. The ranch owner, Adolph Levi, was there, and when he 
saw the team coming in empty he just about went wild. 
   He did not know what to do about it. Levi finally asked me if I 
thought I could get the wagon out. I had not seen the river and 
did not know what condition the crossing was in. I thought a 
strong rope could be taken out and fastened to the wagon 
tongue, and the horses would be able to pull. Pancho had got-
ten wet from head to foot and was shivering with cold and didnôt 
like the idea of taking the team back, but Levi insisted. After 
finding a hundred feet of two inch rope and a four horse evener, 
we drove out to Mission Valley. By this time the water had gone 
down until it was only about three and a half feet deep, and the 
wagon was fifty feet out. Dried off but still cold, Pancho refused 
to enter the water, so I stripped off my clothes and dragged the 
rope out and tied it to the wagon. In the meantime, Pancho had 
hitched the team to the other end of the rope. He started the 
team up, and the wagon rolled out without any trouble. 
   Bunches of cattle were being brought in every week. These 
we had to brand, dip, ear mark and move out to another part of 
the ranch. Then in May we brought them in off the range to dip 
and dehorn. The dehorning stanchion was set up in the chute to 
the dipping tank. One day we caught a large and really wild 
heifer and put her in the chute, but she still jumped and bucked 
so much that we couldnôt get the clippers over her horns, so a 
rope was tied around her neck and a hitch around her nose. 
The rope was wrapped around a snubbing post, and Mr. South, 
who weighed over three hundred pounds, sat on the rope to 
keep it tight. All this time the big heifer was bucking and bellow-
ing, and the snubbing post, weakened by many years of sue, 
broke off and Mr. South hit the ground full length on his back. 
The stanchion came open, and the heifer came through on top 
of Mr. South, stopped for an instant, bawled in the manôs face 
and went into the tank.  
   One day another man took the horse I usually rode, so I had 
to rope a horse out of the bunch still left in the corral. To be sure 
I was getting a horse that had been broken, I picked one that 
had what looked like saddle marks. What I didnôt know was that 
this particular horse had to unwind every morning. When I went 
into the saddle, the horse went up in the air and sideways, first 
on side and then the other, all the while squealing at every 
jump. At last I slid around and hit the ground under him.  My 
rope came off the saddle with me, and I lassoed him as he 
bucked around me in a circle. I got on again, and he went along 
quietly enough for the rest of the day. After that I knew what to 
expect and was ready for him. 
   Ranch work was hard work, but it was interesting as well as 
demanding, and there were always incidents so comical that we 
got full enjoyment from them.  
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Memorials 
 

   Generous donations from family and friends have 
been made in the loving memory of: 

 

Michael Angus 
Tanya Head 

Myrtle Prindle Major 
Peg Stewart 

Jean Rosenberger 
Fernie Till 

Helen Willoughby 

In Loving Memory . . . 

HISTORIC PHOTOS WANTED  

   
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

   The LHS Archives are looking for old photos 
taken in Lakeside, Santee, El Cajon and other San 
Diego County localities. Portraits, landscapes, 
groups, school photos and other memorabilia  are 
needed to expand our archives and museum. Our 
archives are to permanently preserve the memo-
ries of the County we love so much for genera-
tions to come.  
   If you have any photos you want to donate or 
share, please bring them to the LHS History Cen-
ter behind the Olde Community Church on Maine 
and Parkside Wednesdays 10:00 �³ 2:00. Or call 
619-561-1886 and leave a message. 

CHARLES ñChuckò E. SAVAGE 
 

   Charles (Chuck) E. Savage died sud-
denly in Fremont, CA Sunday, 9/21. Resi-
dent of Clayton, CA. Beloved husband of 
Theresa A. Savage and loving father of 
Andrew and Mathew Savage and daugh-
ter in law Andrea. Dear son of Josephine 
Savage and brother of George and 
Clifford Savage and Sarah Ertter.Worked 
as an engineer for Chevron for many 
years and retired in January of 2013. 
Heavily involved in Boy Scouts of Ameri-

ca for over the past 25 years. 
   Contributions in his memory may be made to: BSA- Mt. Dia-
blo Silverado Council Endowment fund in memory of Chuck 
Savage, A Gift of Hope- Donate Life or Guide Dogs for the 
Blind. Express condolences at www.oakparkhillschapel.com. 
 
Published in Contra Costa Times from Sept. 24 to Sept. 25, 2014 

NOVEMBER 2014  

Birthdays  
 

     01   Geraldine Showalter 
     01   Walt D. Partridge 

     02   Patsy Hannabal 
     02   Lyn McFarland 
     03   Beverly Smith 

     03   Laurel Nielson 
     04   Charles W. Beers 

     04   Jeanne Taylor 
     04   Allan Niebrugge 
     07   Elmer Jenkins 

     08   Barbara Moyer 
     08   Caprice Sander 

     10   Winifred Wilkenson 
     10   Dorothy Combs 
     10   Dianne Nelson 

     11   Grace Parrott 
     12   George R. Bowden, Jr. 

     12   Lex Boswell 
     13   Bernadine Cooper 
     14   Normand Croteau 

     14   Rick Markle 
     �����������'�����:�����³�0�L�W�F�K�´���0�L�W�F�K�H�O�O 

     16   Leona Anderson 
     17   Dan Hayden 

     17   Edward Duling 
     17   Ronald Rowe 
     17   Joanne Dutton 

     17   Bob Clark 
     17   Jill A. Cinti 

     18   Ruth E. Embleton 
     19   Charles Brack 
     20   Barney Smiley 

     20   James R. Ourand 
     20   Chris Whitmore 

     21   Betty Hartung  
     22   John Digenan 
     23   Nancy N. Bradbury 

     23   Todd Callaway 
     24   Stacy C. Hensle 

     24   Donna Swennes 
     26   Richard D. Kalstrom 

     27   Paula Armstrong 
     27   Helen F. Willoughby 
     27   William L. Clevenger 

     28   Don Nelson 
     28   Walter Kephart 

Anniversaries  
     

     03   Diane & Roger York 
36 years 

     06   Mary & Thomas F. Klippel 
50 years 

     08   Lona & Charles W. Brown, Jr.  

44 years 
     08   Jean & Chris Whitmore 

33 years 
     16   Karla & Chuck Barber 

56 years 

     20   Sherry & Don Golden-Reece 
18 years 

     20   Cindy & Scott Johnson 
4 years 

     25  Janice & Bill Moon 

51 years 

 


